
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from the Head Teacher 
 
Welcome back after the Easter holidays. It is lovely to see all the children back in school refreshed 
and ready to start the Summer term. The Summer term is always a very busy one but an enjoyable 
one too. The children in Year 2 and Year 6 are all working hard in advance of their SATS tests and we 
have lots of exciting sporting events, performances and school trips coming up. It is very important 
therefore that you read these weekly newsletters and make a note of all the important diary dates 
listed on the reverse of this Newsletter as children get upset if they miss something or come to school 
in the wrong clothes for example.  
 
This week we have had a Challenge Partners peer review.  Challenge Partners is an education charity, 
led by practitioners, through which schools collaborate to improve each other and the education 
system as a whole, so that all children benefit. The reviewers left us shortly after lunchtime today and 
it will be a while before we receive our full report but the verbal feedback we have received has been 
very positive and encouraging.  They commented on the school’s ethos of love and safety.  They 
called the school a peaceful haven allowing pupils to be themselves and flourish.  Thank you to the 
parents and governors who came in to speak to the Challenge Partners – your input was very 
valuable.  We will of course share the report with you when we receive it.     
 
Yesterday I shared the Code of Conduct for parents with you all.  This short policy sets out the 
standards of behaviour we expect from all visitors to our school.  While I appreciate that the contents 
of the policy – good manners, respect and courtesy – are behaviours demonstrated by the vast 
majority of our school community we do have isolated incidents of road rage, pushing, bad language 
etc which we would like to eradicate.  Thank you for your co-operation in this.    
 
 
Jasmeen Chana, Headteacher  
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Congratulations to the following children who were 

awarded a merit this week: 

Ayan (3Lilac), Harmannat (1Lime), Sehajpal (1Lime), Ayesha 

(5Crimson), Sakina (5Emerald), Nathan (5Emerald), Faith 

(2Gold), Mohammed (2Gold), Chrizelle (4Scarlet), Scarlett 

(4Scarlet), Japjeet (2Yellow), Ayra (2Yellow), Nikos 

(1Green), Leyanna (1Green), Charlotte (1Violet), Caleb 

(1Violet), Ayesha (3Lilac), Aiza (5Crimson), Frederico 

(4Indigo), Chloe (4Indigo), Jeevan (4Topaz), Ayiaana 

(3Aqua), Aliza (3Aqua) 

KS2  

ATTENDANCE 

 WINNERS 

EBONY CLASS 

 

KS1  

ATTENDANCE 

WINNERS  

PURPLE CLASS 

EARLY YEARS 

ATTENDANCE 

WINNERS  

RED CLASS 

 

 

We would like to say a big 

“thank you” to Dunelm who have 

donated a range of sports items 

to our school.  As you can see 

from the photo Coach Michael is 

very pleased.     
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We are offering an extensive range of after school clubs for the Summer Term. Fitness, health and creativity 
are all integral parts of the school curriculum and our after school clubs programme encourages children to 
develop skills in a variety of sports and to broaden their range of experiences and interests as well as helping 
parents balance work and family life. 

Day Clubs Spaces Available Sessions Cost 

Monday Year 3 & 4 Football 
 

20 12 £42 

Whole School Cricket 20 12 £42 

Whole School Art 10 12 £42 

Tuesday Whole School Dodgeball 20 14 £49 

Whole School Girl’s Football 20 14 £49 

Whole School Geography 10 14 £49 

Wednesday Whole School Basketball 20 14 £49 

Thursday Reception & KS1 Football 20 13 £45.50 

Whole School Gymnastics  20 13 £45.50 

Whole School Cooking 10 13 £45.50 

Key Stage 2 Singing 12 13 £45.50 

Friday Whole School Dance 20 11 £38.50 

Year 5 & 6 Football 20 11 £38.50 

 
Clubs start on Monday 15th April 2024 and run until the last week of term with the final clubs being on 
Wednesday 23rd July 2024. If your child would like to attend a club, please log on to Parent Pay to pay the fees 
– spaces are allocated on a first come first served basis and clubs must be paid for in advance. Refunds will not 
be granted and we reserve the right to withdraw a club if there is not enough interest. 

  

CPS After-School Clubs from only £3.50 per session! 
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PE arrangements at Cranford Primary School – Summer 1 Timetable 

On the days your child does PE they must come to school wearing their P.E kit. They will 

stay in their P.E kit for the duration of the day. Please find below the days that your child will 

be required to wear their PE kit.  

Year 
Group 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Reception  
  

 
 

Blue, Pink 
and Red 
(Dance)  

 
 

 
 

Year 1 Violet 
(Target Games) 

Lime, Green  
(Target 
Games) 
Violet 
(Invasion) 

  Green and 
Lime 
(Target 
Games) 

Year 2 Yellow  
(Invasion) 

 Purple and 
Gold   
(Invasion) 
 

Purple, Yellow 
and Gold 
(Striking and 
Fielding) 

 

Year 3 Aqua and Ruby 
(Tennis) 

Aqua and 
Lilac 
(Cricket) 

Lilac 
(Tennis) 

Ruby 
(Cricket) 

 

Year 4 Topaz and 
Scarlet 
(Football) 

Topaz and 
Scarlet  
(Ball Skills) 

Indigo  
(Ball Skills) 

 Indigo 
(Football) 

Year 5 Emerald and 
Crimson 
(Basketball) 

 Sienna  
(Basketball) 

  

Year 5 Emerald, 
Crimson and 
Sienna  
(Swimming)  

    

Year 6     Magenta, 
Saffron, 
Ebony and 
Amber  
(Tag Rugby) 
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Tesco In-Store Vote!  

 

Please vote for Cranford Primary School in your local Tesco stores so that we can win a Stronger Starts grant.  We 

would use this money to provide additional sensory equipment which will encourage learning through 

exploration, curiosity, problem solving and creativity. 

Voting will commence in store from the first week in April 2024 and run until the end of June 2024 and will be 

available in the following stores: 

 

Powder Mill Lane Express, Feltham, Bear Road Hanworth, Feltham Dukes Green, Bedfont, North Feltham, 

Hounslow Staines Road, Hanworth Express, Bath Road, Isleworth Express, Osterley Extra, Twickenham Extra, 

Hayes Bulls Bridge, Heston North Hyde Road.   

 

To vote, you will need to make a purchase within store of any value. You will receive one token per transaction 

and it's not necessary to purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token. 

Please vote for us! 

 

 

 

 

If you want to enrol for either of these 

courses please click the link below: 

https://forms.gle/jdeJMnuTpPLnCc9x8 

 

https://forms.gle/jdeJMnuTpPLnCc9x8
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Music is an important part of school life as it enhances children's moral and spiritual 

capabilities. Each week we will be sharing songs from the model music curriculum, which is used 

in our music teaching at Cranford. We would encourage and welcome your support by playing the 

music at home and discuss with your child what instruments they could hear, did they enjoy the 

music and how it made them feel. 

 
This week’s song:  

 

Count on me - Bruno Mars - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6k8cpUkKK4c 

 

 

Life is a Wonderful Thing 

 

Rights Respecting School:  

This week we have been focusing on Teamwork and have been 

learning about Article 15:   

“Every child has the right to meet with other children and to 

join groups and organisations, as long as this does not stop 

other people from enjoying their rights.” 

 

  

 

. 

”.  
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Dates for your Diary 

25th April – Year 1 

Vaisakhi Assembly 

26th April – Maths Day 

2nd May – Polling Day – 

school will be open as 

usual 

6th May – BANK 

HOLIDAY 

13th – 17th May - Year 6 

SATS week 

23rd May – Positive Day 

24th May – INSET day – 

school closed 

27th – 31st May – Half 

Term 

3rd June – Back to school 

24th June – INSET day 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6k8cpUkKK4c
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5DySWq8Enio

